
BENNET REFUSE SITE 
 

1. The Refuse Site is located on the east side of Highway 43 south 
of Bennet. 

 
2. The compactor is for HOUSEHOLD GARBAGE ONLY! 

(kitchen/bathroom type)   
 

3. The BRUSH and COMPOST areas are for the use of permit 
holders and Bennet residents only. No commercial business 
including yard, lawn care or tree services should use this site. 
Brush Only in the brush area. Items not allowed in the 
brush/compost area:   woodchips from trees, lumber of any kind, 
no wood that is glued, treated, painted, or contains nails, including 
green-treated and plywood. Large tree stumps are also 
prohibited. (Limbs limited to 4” diameter) 

 
4. A brush permit can be issued to Bennet residents currently using 

an outside hauler like Uribe for their normal trash pick-up, at no 
cost. 

 
5. The Bennet refuse site does not accept contractor’s debris. 

Construction & demolition debris should be disposed of in a 
receptacle located on the property where the activity is taking 
place.  

 
6. Appliances such as refrigerators, air conditioners and freezers are 

allowed to be placed in metal scrap containers.  
 

7. DO NOT take tires, batteries, carpet, oil, mattresses, or furniture 
to the Refuse Site!  

 
8. Hours of Operation: Tuesday Noon to 6:00 PM 

Saturday, 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM. 
 

Refuse Site Attendant, 402-782-6313  
Zach Fergus, Utility Superintendent 402-405-2009 

Mike Kucera, Maintenance Worker 402-890-2902 
 

 
 

DO NOT CLIMB IN OR ON ANY CONTAINERS AT THE REFUSE SITE! 


